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Mopars of Brevard, Inc.

Super Bee Lines ~March 2021

2021 MOB Membership Renewals
are Due

MOB membership renewals for 2021
are due. Please send your
membership fee and renewal form
by April 1 to:

KATHY ELLENES–
MOB TREASURER
2320 MICHIGAN ST.
W. MELBOURNE, FLORIDA
32904

Dues are $18 a person, $30 couple.
There is a form at the end of this
newsletter. All payments must be
accompanied by a renewal form.

MOB POSITION OPEN
The position of MOB President is
still open. If you are interested
please contact any board member.
All that is needed is a desire to
continue to support "your" club.

Be sure to read the information in
this newsletter about our spring
picnic. It will give those who are
more concerned with social
distancing a chance to get together
with their club members!

Please welcome Tyler
Alexander to the Mopars of
Brevard Secretary’s Post!

Please welcome our new MOB
secretary, Tyler Alexander! Tyler
was elected at the previous
meeting. His name and contact
numbers have been added to the
Masthead.

Thank you Tyler for filling that
important team post!

Mopars of Brevard Spring
Picnic

By Penny Anderson

Our annual spring picnic is
planned for April 11, 2021
(Sunday). It will be held at
Fisherman’s Landing, 5795
Highway 1, Grant-Valkaria
32949. Due to the pandemic,
everyone is to bring their own
packed lunch and drink. For
those feeling uncomfortable
under the pavilion, you may bring
your chair/s and sit outside
nearby. Since this will be held in
an open environment, it provides
an opportunity to gather together

for fellowship in a safe manner.
AS ALWAYS, everyone’s health
is of utmost importance. Hope to
see you there!

Monthly MOB Events
Memaw’s BBQ – 2nd Wednesday of
every month (March 10) – meet
and eat at 6pm, MOB meeting at
7pm

Sarno Restaurant and Pizzeria – 4th

Thursday of every month – meet in
parking lot at 530, go inside to eat at
6pm

Pizza with the MOB
By Rachel Moyer

Mob is back doing things. We
had a gathering at the Sarno
Dinner Pizza place. Great turn
out. We will be doing this last
Thursday of the month.

President Milo Wilson (301) 758-9752 Board of Directors Bob Anderson 321- 258-7935
Vice President Mark Kasunic (321) 537-4079 Board of Directors Frank Parravani 321-541-6678
Secretary Tyler Alexander (321) 368-1999 Board of Directors Pete Stasio 321-480-9265
Treasurer Kathy Ellenes (443) 994-2626 Newsletter Editor Tony Orbeck 321-626-3535
Mbership Dir Katie Stasio (321) 794-5042 EMAIL tonyorbeck@cfl.rr.com

MOB website: http://www.MoparsOfBrevard.com Mail address: POBox 410003, Melbourne, FL 32941-0003
Webmaster: Andy Caldwell

Sunshine Girl Cheryl Parravani 321-541-6678 Historian Volunteer Needed (xxx) xxx-xxxx
Public Relations Open Sgt.-At-Arm Open
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Kathryn Bryan March 07
Ken Webb March 09
Bob Anderson March 12
Sharon Bukowski March 27
Jane Stauffer March 28

No anniversaries this month!

Most of our Generation of 60+ was
HOMESCHOOLED in many ways

This should only be sent to the over 60
crowd because the younger ones would
not believe we truly were told these
"EXACT" words by our parents…

My mother taught me TO
APPRECIATE A JOB WELL DONE.

"If you're going to kill each other, do it
outside. I just finished cleaning."

My mother taught me RELIGION.

"You better pray that will come out of the
carpet."

My father taught me about TIME
TRAVEL.

"If you don't straighten up, I'm going to
knock you into the middle
of next week!"

My father taught me LOGIC.

" Because I said so, that's why."

My mother taught me MORE LOGIC.

"If you fall out of that swing and break
your neck, you're not going
to the store with me."

My mother taught me FORESIGHT.

"Make sure you wear clean underwear,
in case you're in an
accident."

My father taught me IRONY.

"Keep crying, and I'll give you something
to cry about."

My mother taught me about the
science of OSMOSIS.

"Shut your mouth and eat your supper."

The Year was 1955 -

“I'm afraid the Volkswagen car is
going to open the door to a whole lot
of foreign business”

“The fast food restaurant
is convenient for a quick meal, but I
seriously doubt they will ever catch
on”

1960 Dodge Matador Hardtop
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The Dukes of Hazzard, the General Lee, and fulfilling a Dream
By Penny Anderson

For most of us, our love for our Mopar cars started years ago. Notably, for some, it started with the TV show “The
Dukes of Hazard” which aired January 26, 1985. We all can remember Bo and Luke Duke, Daisy, Boss Hogg and
the list goes on. Generations have come to know the “Dukes” and the “General Lee.” So this is the story of Jason
Moody (Bob Moody’s son) and his quest for his own General Lee. (Story in a continuing series as told by Jason
Moody)

PART ONE – THE “HISTORY OF "THE COLONEL”

This 1969 Dodge Charger, later known as The Colonel, began its life on March 3, 1969, in Hamtramck Michigan.
As it came from the factory, the car was B5 Blue Metallic, with White interior, and a white vinyl roof, as part of the

White Hat Special promotion by Dodge, and came equipped with a 318 2 bbl., factory tinted windows, air
conditioning, and rear defroster to name a few of the more important options. The car was also equipped with the
rare, V21 Performance Hood Treatment. In 1969 337 Dodge Charger R/T’s came equipped with this option, while
only 56 (know of) non R/T Chargers came with the V21, this car being one of the 56. This is the history I know of,

after I purchased the Charger on March 17, 2004.

In 2001, before I purchased this Charger, I started doing my homework to see what kind of Chargers were out
there, for the condition, and price I was looking for. Within the first three Chargers I looked at on the internet, I

came across this yellow Charger for sale, with the most God awful wheels I had ever seen on any car, let alone a
Charger. **You will have to remember this part of the story for later on** As you can see by the pictures

below, this Charger was not very appealing to the eyes with those wheels, but still not a bad car. As time passed,
and I got familiar with the Dodge Charger web site, (www.dodgecharger.com) I began to really search heavily into

purchasing one.

Fast forward to March of 2004, I finally found what I thought I was looking for. I saw an ad on the Dodge Charger
site for a yellow 1969 Dodge Charger located in Foley, Alabama. The man was a member on DC.com, with the
screen name of Oldyeller. As I contacted Oldyeller about the Charger, he had said he restored it, and had it for
many years. Now buying a car, sight unseen, is not what I recommend, but I got some very good pictures that he
sent me of the Charger, and we finalized a price for it. I made sure to inform him that I was coming from Pittsburgh,
Pennsylvania, and did not what to find that I was lied to about the condition of the car…..which I was not. My father
and I took his truck, and his empty car trailer and drove straight through to Foley, Alabama. My father had just
arrived home on a business trip from Bristol, Tennessee, four hours before we left for Alabama, and we wanted to
get going as there was a major snowstorm coming, and we wanted to beat it before it hit. Needless to say, when we
arrived in Alabama, we were exhausted, and slept a good 12-15 hours into the next day when we arrived at the
hotel. The next morning of March 17, 2004, we set out to go look at the car. We ended up passing the house up,
as I saw the yellow beast sitting out in front of the garage in the backyard. As we pulled in, my eyes could not
believe what I saw. I was amazed at the condition the Charger was in by the naked eye, but did not want to get too
excited until I checked the car over, and took it for a test drive. Well, after all that was accomplished, we loaded up
the car, and paid Oldyeller, and we were on our way home…..ah, but not straight through this time! Now’s where the
story gets interesting!

Jason Moody’s 1969 Dodge Charger
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As my father and I are driving down the road, I begin to look at the pictures that Oldyeller gave me. Next thing I
know, my jaw hits the floor. I was looking at that same picture of the ugliest wheels I had ever seen on a
Charger….a yellow Charger. I could not believe that it was the same car, but it was. This car was for sale for nearly
three years and nobody bought it? What were the chances I would buy one of the first Chargers I looked at, three
years before? Anyway, after that excitement, I figured I had to come up with a name for the car.

My entire life I had wanted a General Lee, and my dream was starting to come true. This Charger even had the
correct air cleaner that was used on the show. I’m sure they used many different ones, but this was the one people
were looking for I found out much later. But for everything this car had, that the story line General Lee’s had, plus
the fact that it was still for sale three years later, I feel it was meant to be, for me to purchase it. I feel the Lord
intervened on it, and that when it was right to buy that car, it would happen. Anyway, when I was four years old,
watching that orange clunker car fly through the air, I told my parents I would have one someday. So here’s this
yellow Charger sitting on a trailer behind us, and I think to myself……now, what name can I come up with? I first
thought of Big Bird from Sesame Street, and that would have been cool if it was a Daytona, or a Superbird, but it just
didn’t fit the car. As I continued to think, I thought of the board game “Clue”, and Colonel Mustard, because of the
car being yellow. Next I thought of the car already having an air horn in it that Oldyeller installed. The horn plays
the “Charge” theme, which might be something a Colonel in the army would have blown in the Civil War or
something. Next, always wanting a General, I thought of dropping the rank to Colonel for the time being. So hence
“The Colonel” was born.

To be continued!
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Our Sponsors
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Our Sponsors

2021
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

I (CLUB MEMBER NAME (s)______________________________________AM RENEWING MY MEMBERSHIP IN THE
MOPARS OF BREVARD FOR 2021.

CHECK HERE IF YOU WISH TO SUBSCRIBE TO THE NEWSLETTER ONLY_____________

I HAVE ENCLOSED MY PAYMENT OF $___________

CHECK NO.______________

PLEASE NOTE: DUES ARE $18.00 A PERSON, $30.00 FOR A COUPLE IN
THE SAME HOUSEHOLD, PER YEAR

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: MOPARS OF BREVARD

AND MAIL TO THE FOLLOWING: KATHY ELLENES– MOB TREASURER
2320 MICHIGAN ST.
W. MELBOURNE, FLORIDA 32904

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________

FILL OUT ANY OF THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION THAT NEEDS TO BE UPDATED

NEW STREET ADDRESS:_____________________________________________________________________________________

CITY:_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

NEW PHONE: (_____)___________________ E-MAIL:____________________________________________________________

ANY NEW CARS & TRUCKS, SOLD CARS & TRUCKS OR ANY OTHER SPECIAL NOTES:

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________


